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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Thursday, October 28, 2010 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Karen Koch.   Roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes with one correction.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

Old Business

A fence and motion/security light have been installed at the 6455 Brodie Blvd. property.  The trustees are looking forward to a win-win situation for the homeowner, builder and homeowner’s association.  

Discussion was held on the construction progress at the new township building.  Several issues were noted and have been brought to the attention of National Contracting Group and the architect.  Exterior building colors were also discussed.  Ms. Koch and Fiscal Officer Davis will meet to choose color options.  The repair to the parking lot has not been completed yet.  The major issue seems to be the plates and beams in the entry, which were not engineered correctly at first, and now are not to specs.  The fire line passed inspection today.  

New Business

The trustees were asked if the Liberty YMCA could rent part of Concord Park to hold two five-day camps for about thirty disabled kids from 8am-4pm.  The trustees all agreed the YMCA is more than welcome to use the park for no fee for the camps.  John Meyers from the Liberty YMCA will be notified.

Trustee Johnson will get a quote from DataTalk to provide the phone system for the new township building.  DataTalk currently supplies the system for the fire department and the owner is local.  The system should be able to handle up to twenty phones.  Ms. Davis has other phone system supply names and will forward to Mr. Johnson.
The website design company E-Space has billed about $9,500 to date.  Discussion was held on the design progress.

Fiscal Officer Davis discussed switching the payroll processing services from ADP to HR Butler.  A contract has been received from HR Butler, but has not been signed yet.  HR Butler has received high recommendations from the references contacted, including Liberty Township.
A letter was received from the County Auditor regarding the CAUV tax at the township park parcels.  Mr. Johnson said the parcels should not be taxed at full value and will call about the issue.

The Delaware County Commissioners are seeking an appointee from Concord Township to the Delaware County 9-1-1 Planning Committee by December 1, 2010.  Tabled until next meeting.

Road department employee, Mike Griest, was mowing at Klondike Park on October 26, 2010 and noticed damage to the building and bleachers.  A police report was filed and the storage building secured with plywood and screws.  Items from the building were moved to the Concord Park storage building (see attached report from Chief Cooper).  Discussion continued on the future of Klondike Park and options for re-building, and expansion of park and/or parking area.  Mr. Johnson will check with the adjacent land owner about the possibility of purchasing more land for the park.

Chief Cooper noted our current WorkHealth program includes random drug testing of all full-time employees, but not part-time employees*.  Mr. Johnson moved to include all Concord Township employees, both part-time and full-time, into the WorkHealth random drug testing program.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote:  Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  *Note: Elected, public officials are not full-time employees and are therefore not included in the motion (jmd 11/11/10).
Chief Cooper also mentioned the maintenance department has worked, seeded and strawed the fields at Concord Park.

The maintenance department currently does not utilize the uniform service that weekly delivers pants and shirts.  Chief will meet with the maintenance crew to determine if different uniforms, i.e. jeans and printed township t-shirts, would be a better option for the department.  More at next meeting.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #809-816, void #6569, 7321-7376, totaling $165,959.01.  Vote: 3-0.

As there was no further business Trustee Koch moved to adjourn.  Trustee Garrett seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Meeting adjourned.
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